
UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Monday 22 July 

Student Free Day 
 

Tuesday 23 July 

First Day of Term 3 

Uniform Shop will reopen  

8:30am - 9:15am 
 

Thursday 25 July 

School Association Meeting 

7:00pm - Staff Room 
 

Wednesday 31 July 

Grade 3 - 6 Assembly 

Host -  3 de Boer/Waller 

2:10pm Multi Purpose Room 
 

Wednesday 7 August 

School Photos 
 

Thursday 8 August 

School Photos 
 

Friday 9 August 

North vs South Sports Exchange 

Various Launceston Venues 
 

Thursday 22 August 

Book Week Parade 

Reading is My Secret Power Theme 
 

Monday 26 to Friday 30 August 

Growing Up Program Grades 3-6 
 

Thursday 29 August 

Growing Up Program  

Parent Information Session  

5:30pm Multi Purpose Room 
 

TERM DATES 2019 
 

Term 3 

Tuesday 23 July - Friday 27 September 
 

Term 4 

Monday 14 October- Thursday 19 December 

Trevallyn Primary School 

Department of Education 

Trevallyn Primary School 

TOPICS 15 

5 July 2019 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

2019 Student free days  

(Professional Learning Days) 

Monday 22 July 

Friday 1 November 

Term 2 has proven to be a very busy and successful one and I 

am sure the students are looking forward to a well-earned 

break. The first day for Term 3 for students is Tuesday 

23 July, with Monday 22 being a day for teachers to participate 

in cluster Professional Learning and planning. The focus for this 

day will be on quality literacy teaching in reading and teacher 

feedback. How can we be half way through the year already!? 

Next term we will welcome Miss Karen Searle to our team, as 

the teaching partner of Mrs Walker on Prep-1. Mrs Clark will be 

working covering the teaching of Mrs Fiona Cramp who will be 

on Long Service Leave. Ms Stanton will be full-time on her Prep 

class. 

We will now begin referring to Learning Support and LLI 

(Levelled Literacy Intervention) as Literacy Intervention. Our 

program of support for Early Childhood children has become 

more than the program of LLI and this name change will reflect 

the various approaches we employ to assist student literacy 

development. 

Thank you to all the Prep parents who altered their schedules to 

attend the Literacy session on Tuesday. We really appreciate 

this support and active partnering with our Literacy teaching and 

learning program. 

Congratulations to our Readers’ Cup representatives for a 

great presentation at Summerdale last week. Our 

representatives displayed great courage and growth! 

Esk Band has performed a small concert for Early Childhood 

classes this week. Congratulations on impressive student 

progress. 



Jacket 

$50.00 

Track Pants 

$25 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL CONTINUED 

READERS’ CUP INTER-SCHOOL CHALLENGE 

Please let us know if there are questions once school reports are fully comprehended. Your child’s Class teacher is an 

appropriate first point of contact. Ms Hudson (Grade 3-6) and I, Mrs Goss and Mrs Martin (K-2) will also assist with 

any questions.  We hope the new format is a positive improvement for you. Next term we are keen to seek feedback 

on this. 

We have had most supportive school community attendance at assemblies this week. Thank you. Our student leaders 

led these in a polished and confident manner. There were many celebrations and a thought provoking NAIDOC Week 

focus. 

Jason our Groundsman is running in the Gold Coast Marathon (42 km) this weekend and is aiming for his personal 

best. All the best Jason! You are an inspiration and a amazing role model. 

The new classroom libraries are a huge success. This improvement is a direct result of community fundraising, so thank 

you. We could not be happier with the student interest and take up. 

We would like to congratulate Mrs Amanda Bird on her permanent appointment as Principal of Bracknell Primary 

School and wish her all the very best in the future. 

Lachlan Preece has been selected to represent our school and state in the All Schools Primary Cross Country team to 

compete in Wollongong later this year. Your school is very proud of you Lachlan. What a high order achievement!                        

Annette Hollingsworth 

On Wednesday evening, our school team “The Trevallyn Superstars” represented us against all the winning teams from 

other schools. Our team presented a play from the book ‘The Last Elephant’, competed in a quiz and a surprise 

challenge and enjoyed some afternoon tea. They were superb and had lots of fun! 

Well done girls, we are very proud of you. 

Rhona Stevenson 

Grade 3 Grade 4 Grade 5  

Bridget T Lachlan P Carmen D Ava H Oscar M 

Max S Will C Heidi C Sophie R   

Congratulations to these competitors for their success and outstanding school representation. 

ALL SCHOOLS CROSS COUNTRY TEAM 



PATTERNING IN THE EARLY YEARS OF SCHOOL 

UNSW GLOBAL AUS 2019 INTERNATIONAL COMPETITIONS AND ASSESSMENTS FOR SCHOOLS 

(ICAS) REGISTRATION 

Learning about patterns is another important strand of Mathematics, for children to understand. Sorting, classifying and 

recognising patterns is a way that children make sense of the world around them and is an essential skill for future 

work in data analysis and Science. 

Growing Patterns 

After children have become familiar with repeating patterns they will learn about growing patterns – but they must 

understand repeating patterns first or it is quite confusing.  Growing patterns are those patterns that increase or 

decrease in a way that is consistent.  Here is a pattern that grows. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Activities to do with your child 

 Play with blocks and talk about the patterns you can see 

 Creating block towers 

 Creating and building with Duplo or Lego and noticing the patterns 

 Using shapes to create pictures 

What comes next? How many 

extra blocks are needed? 

The University of New South Wales is offering your child an opportunity to participate in the  International 

Competitions and Assessments for Schools (ICAS).   

 

ICAS assessments have taken place annually in schools for over thirty years and in twenty countries. Educational 

Assessment Australia (EAA), who design and deliver the assessments, is the not-for-profit arm of the University of 

New South Wales.  

 

Trevallyn Primary will be participating in ICAS again this year, to recognise and reward students’ academic 

achievement. The assessment is now fully online and sitting dates will commence in Term 3. Learn more by visiting 

unsw.global/icas  

 

You can now pay for ICAS online! To confirm your child’s participation, visit unsw.global/parentpay and enter our 

unique school code to make a direct payment to UNSW Global. Online payment closes on 31st July 2019.  

 

Trevallyn Primary School Unique Code - a7ef5c8b5d  

 

ICAS are happy to help with any questions. For details on how to contact ICAS by email or   
telephone please visit https://www.unswglobal.unsw.edu.au/contact-us/  

https://www.unswglobal.unsw.edu.au/contact-us/


P-B       Ollie W and Oliver T P-SC    Marceline S and Leo W P-1-WC    Ellis H and Leo B 

1-H       Billy B and Emma S 1-RG    Hazel K and Isaac H 2-AL          Lucy M and Cameron R 

2-AN    Jasmine H and Asha G 2-BO    Dakota B and Lucy C  

Congratulations to all these students. 

PREP - GRADE 2 PRIMARY CLASS AWARDS  - WEDNESDAY 26 JUNE  

 Aspiration Growth Courage Respect 

P-B Scarlett O Owen C Edie M Maisie D 

P-SC Iris P Sandy W Austin W Blayde M 

P-1-WC Rosa B Hallie C Connor C Mabel S 

1-H Micah F Genevieve B Emilio S Hayley L 

1-RG Paddy M Isla S Lily R Mattea B 

2-AL Tearsa S Oskar M Rebecca W Louis R 

2-AN Asha G Archie M Miranda B Ollie Y 

2-BO Teale S Jessica H Agamjot  K Isla M 

3-dW Holly L Jack H Millie G Sierra S 

3-R Charlie W Amelie W Bridget T Matilda R 

4-R Gabi C Otis H Bella H Charlotte U 

4-T Shaun K William W Lara W Lali N 

4-5-P Emelia J Sora S Elsie O Harvey Y 

5-B Heidi C Shona O Gabriel L Wesley L 

5-JF Faith R Lucas H Lydia B Matilda B 

6-PF Charlie H Lucy S Georgie L Amelie M 

6-SV Jessica M Mia I Oliver G Ciaran M 

Congratulations to all these students. 

END OF TERM PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS - WEDNESDAY 3 JULY 

2 BENDER/OLIVER ART WORK 



Jack-

et 

Track Pants 

$25 

WINTER WOOLLIES FREE DRESS DAY 

On Thursday 4 July, the SRC held a free dress day with a Winter Woollies theme to raise money for the Examiner 

Winter Relief Appeal. It was great to see so many people rugged up for winter in  beanies, scarves and gloves. The 

total amount raised was $473.50 which will go towards helping people in our local community, who are doing it tough 

this winter. 

Anita Price 

NAIDOC CELEBRATIONS 



End of Term Canteen special - Friday 5 July.  

Congratulations what a success. 



TREVALLYN PRIMARY SCHOOL ASSOCIATION REPORT 

TORNADOES VISIT 

The last two Mondays have seen players from the Launceston Tornados visit our school to run basketball clinics for 

our grade 4, 5 and 6 students. Students participated in passing drills which focussed on their chest pass, bounce pass 

and overhead pass. They were also taken through shooting drills which focussed on developing the shooters’ pocket 

along with a range of ball control and dribbling drills. 

It was great to have international athletes visit our school and share some insight into what it takes to become a 

professional athlete. We learnt some great basketball activities for students to be able to practise at any time. 

The Tornadoes have a game at Elphin this Saturday night, please get along and support them! 

Zac Vedovelli  

The School Association met on 27 June 2019 for its regular end of month meeting.  Meetings are held on the last 

Thursday of each month and parents are welcome to attend or are welcome to nominate relevant topics for 

discussion.   

We thank Joe and Amelie for their student leader's reports which highlighted the fun of the Esk Band and the new 

pieces they have recently been given to play.  Joe spoke about the success of students who competed in the ASCC at 

Symmons Plains with particular mention to Lachlan who will now go on to represent Tasmania.  Amelie spoke about 

the fun students had when the coach and two of the Tornadoes basketball team came to the school and held a skills 

workshop with students, this was a highlight for everyone involved. 

A number of agenda items were discussed during the meeting including the purchase of a more robust sandwich press 

for the canteen.  Standard sandwich presses last only a term due to the high usage they incur each week and we hope 

Mel finds the new one far more efficient.  We are also considering quotes to resolve the uniform shop WiFi issues and 

hope to progress this shortly.  Annette spoke about a Condition Report recently completed on the Max Fry Hall and 

future recommendations.  Members acknowledged the hall's strong connection with the Trevallyn Community and how 

fortunate we are to be part of this wonderful community.   

Ange provided the committee with updates on the School Association accounts which are currently being prepared for 

the auditor.  We thank Ange for her extensive work to keep the accounts in order each month. 

Next meeting: Thursday July 25th  

Chair Person: Brian Wightman, Deputy President: Kim Beasy, Secretary: Joanne Beswick, Treasurer: Ange Shipp, Staff 

Rep: Kate Andrew,  Parent Reps: Andy Kelly, Emily Bishop, Sarah Stirland, Pru White, Claire Blyth, Greta John, Lori 

Hrycyszn. 

Jo Beswick - School Association Secretary 



CLASS OF THE WEEK  





Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

UNIFORM SHOP OPENING HOURS 

Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 

CANTEEN OPENING HOURS 

LAUNCHING INTO LEARNING 

TREVALLYN 5/6 SPORT  -  26 JULY AND 2 AUGUST 

Monday afternoons 2:30pm – 3:15pm and  

Tuesday mornings   8:30am – 9:15am 

Sport Versus - 26 July Venue - 26 July Versus - 2 August Venue - 2 August 

Hockey West Launceston 
St Leonards  Hockey 

Centre 
Invermay 

St Leonards  Hockey 

Centre 

Netball Riverside Riverside East Launceston Trevallyn 

Netball Developers Norwood Trevallyn St Leonards St Leonards 

Football Developers Norwood Trevallyn St Leonards St Leonards 

Soccer 1 Riverside Riverside Mowbray Trevallyn 

Soccer 2 East Launceston Trevallyn Norwood Trevallyn 

Cancellation of 5/6 Sport will be notified via  Skoolzine 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 Family Trivia Night at the Tailrace Centre 

 Friday July 12 - 6:00pm to 8:30pm. 

Please contact Tailrace Centre on 6327 4538 for 

more information. 

 Fun Kids Craft Workshop - May Fry Hall Thursday 

11 July.  

More information available from Greta on 

 Facebook - Craftmylife. 

Launching into Learning 

 9am—10:30 am 

Kindergarten Classroom 

                         Birth—4 years 

Friday July 26 The Rainbow Fish 

 

 

 

 

Friday August 2 Winter 

 

 
 

Come and join in the fun!!! 

STUDENT FREE DAY - MONDAY 22 JULY 

 

Abacus OSHC  

 

will be opened on: Monday 22 July 8:30am - 5:30pm 

Please call: 6331 0982 or email 

admin@abacuschildcare.org.au  

To secure your booking. 


